
The Paradise Fire in California 
which started on November 8, 2018, 
has been described as the deadliest 
and most destructive wildfire in 
California history, taking 85 lives, 
destroying over 18,000 buildings and 
causing over 16 billion dollars in 
damage.  The fire left the residents 
with nowhere to turn and many resi-
dents have been living in tents. 

American Fork City residents, 
Larry and Vada Hunter heard of 
the people struggling as a result of 
the fire and decided to take action 
to help those in need.  They have 
worked tirelessly to gather the 
necessary supplies to help those left 
homeless by the fire. They have self-
lessly donated their own 5th wheel 
trailer and helped gather the supplies 
to fill at least five other trailers that 
will be donated and delivered to the 
residents.  In total, fifteen RV trailers 
will be taken to California thanks to 
the efforts of the Hunters.

 The Hunters and those involved 
in this effort represent the spir-

it of service and sacrifice that 
are representative of what makes 
American Fork a great place to live. 
They have given of their financial 
resources and time to lighten the 
burden of others.   

For this reason we want to honor 
Larry and Vada and their example 
by giving them this Hero Award and 
declaring March 26, 2019 “Larry & 
Vada Hunter Day” in American Fork 
City.

Larry and Vada Hunter


